
 

Dear King’s Oak Academy Lower 
School families, 
 
I hope this bulletin finds you and 
your family in good health and 
high spirits. As we transition into 
the magical festive season, I 
would like to extend a warm and 
heartfelt welcome back to Term 2 
at King’s Oak Academy. It is 

always a pleasure to have our students and their families 
return to our school, and we are excited to embark on 
this festive and educational journey together. 
 
This term is a special time of the year when we come 
together to celebrate not only the holiday season but also 
the joy of learning and growing. At the Lower School, we 
are committed to providing your child with a nurturing 
and enriching environment that fosters academic 
excellence, personal development, and a strong sense of 
community. 
 
We have exciting plans and activities in store for the 
upcoming term, including festive assemblies and events, 
creative art projects, and experiences that will ignite the 
spirit of curiosity and wonder in our young learners. 
 
To keep you informed and engaged, we will continue to 
communicate important information and updates 
through newsletters, our school website, and other 
channels. Please don't hesitate to reach out to us with 
any questions or concerns. Your feedback is greatly 
appreciated as we work together to make this term a 
meaningful and enjoyable experience for your child. 
 
In the spirit of the festive season, we will also be 
organising special events and initiatives that promote the 
values of kindness, generosity, and community. This will 
include our annual fundraising for Children in Need. We 
hope to instil in our children the importance of giving 
back and spreading joy. 
 
Wishing you and your family a wonderful term ahead. 
 
  
Kind regards, 

Miss Cerepanova 

 

Black History Month 

This is the 
incredible 
picture of the 
Civil Rights 
Leader, Dr 
Martin 
Luther King 
JR that was 
created by 
our Lower 
School EDI 
group and 
Mr Harvey to 
celebrate 
Black History 
Month.  
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Important Upcoming Dates 

Important dates 

Monday 30 October First day of Term 2 

Friday 10 November Lower School Open Door 8.25
-8.50 

Tuesday 14 November Nasal Flu Vaccine 

Friday 17 November Fresh Air Friday Welly Walk - 
Warmley Cenotaph 

Friday 17th November Children in Need Day – spotty 
or stripy socks and tops dress 
up – letter sent 2.11.23 

Friday 1 December Fresh Air Friday Welly Walk – 
Local Area 

Monday 11 Dec 2.20pm 
and Thursday 14 Dec 
8.50am 

Reception Christmas Carol 
Performance 

Tuesday 5 and 6 December Year 1&2 Nativity 

Thursday 7 December Year 3&4 festive performance 

Thursday 7 December Festive Jumper or Traditional 
Dress Day 

Friday 15 December End of Term 

Monday 1 January Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 2 January INSET DAY 

Wednesday 3 January First Day for Term 3 



 

 
Term 2 Open Door Day 

When?  Friday 10  December;  8.25am - 8.50am 
 
What?  This will be an exciting opportunity for you to visit 
your child’s new classroom from 8.25 – 8.50 to look at 
your child’s recent learning and explore it alongside them. 
You can visit more than one classroom during that slot. 
Please sign in upon arrival and sign out using the 
classroom signing out sheet. 
 

How? Please enter via the gate as usual. Classroom doors 
will open at 8.25 and you will be invited to come in. 
Please then exit via the school office by 8.50. 
 

 

 

Parent Led Anxiety Therapeutic Workshop – Date to 

be confirmed 

In Term 2 Bea, one of King's Oak Education Mental Health 
Practitioners (EMHP) is running a 6 session Parent Led 
Anxiety Therapeutic group for parents with young people 
in Years 1-8. They will be co-facilitated by another EMHP 
we have in the school, Beth.  
 
They are offering this for up to 8 young people who are 
struggling with anxiety such as phobias, school worries or 
worries they are struggling to identify. This causes them 
to not want to attend school on certain days, stopping 
them going to hobbies or events, or separating from 
parents.  
 
Over the 6 sessions, we will work though Cognitive 
Behavioural Skills that can encourage the child to talk 
about their worries, steps on how to overcome them and 
problem solving. It is based on a self-help book, guided by 
both EMHPs and research has found that this has a high 
success rate. 
 
We encourage both parents and carers to attend every 
session as we aim to form a community, so you do not 
feel like you are going through these struggles on your 
own. 
 
 

 

Reading at Home 

We want to express our gratitude for your dedication 
and commitment to reading with your children at 
home. Your involvement in their journey is invaluable, 
and we want to commend your efforts. By sharing the 
joy of reading with your children, you are not only 
enhancing their language skills but also fostering a 
love for learning that will benefit them throughout 
their lives. Your support is a crucial building block in 
their educational foundation. Thank you for being such 
wonderful partners in your children's education. We 
encourage you to continue this meaningful practice, 
and we look forward to witnessing the continued 
growth and love for reading in your children. Here are 
just a couple of our recent Reading Raffle proud 
winners: 

 

 
 
 



 

 
Gem Power and Value of the Term 

This term we will be learning about the Emerald Gem 
Power. This gem helps us think about the ability to 
manage emotions, bounce back and show resilience. Our 
termly value is ‘Work Hard’.  
 
Learning Gem Power of the Term: Emerald Power 
Value of the Term: Work Hard 
 

 
We have started to explore our termly Learning Gem 
Power and our termly value both in class and in our 
assemblies already. In order to 
explore our value of ‘Work Hard’ 
we read ‘Tilda Tries Again’ by Tom 
Percival. This inspiring story is about 
coping with difficult situations and 
encourages children to build 
resilience and embrace a 'can do' 
approach to life. 
 

 

Children have already made an excellent start to this 
term by working on new units of learning across the 
curriculum, getting to know their new class stories in 
Authors and embracing the learning of knew skills. It 
has been wonderful to hear our KOA citizens 
discussing their emerald power targets with their 
friends and adults with their gem powers shining 
brightly. 
Later on this term, we will also be reading these texts 
to explore the value of ‘Work Hard’ and our Emerald 
Power. 

Progressive Sports Enrichment 

This year’s 
enrichment sessions 
for Y1-Y4 are going 
to be slightly 
different. Rather 
than a whole day 
once a term the 
sessions are going to 
be every Monday 

afternoon for the term. This means that each week a 
different year group will participate in an enrichment 
session. This term children will participate in box fit 
sessions! 

See below for each year group and when their 
enrichment session will be for Term 2.  

Please ensure your child comes into school wearing 
their PE kit on their enrichment day. 

Emerald Power 
The ability to manage emotions, bounce back and show 
resilience 

 
• I am brave enough to have a go 
• I know mistakes are opportunities to learn 
• I have bouncebackability 
• I control my own emotions 
• I am resilient 
• I can manage disappointment 
• I am able to label my emotions 

Core Value: Work Hard 
We work hard when… 

  

 
  
• We are ‘Ready to Learn’ 
• We persevere 
• We manage disappointments 
• We can do hard things 
• We give 100% every day 

Year 
Group 

Date 

1 Week 2: Monday 6 November 

2 Week 3: Monday 13 November 

3 Week 4: Monday 20 November 

4 Week 5: Monday 27 November 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

500 Words 2023: Everything you need to know 

 

500 Words, the UK’s most successful children’s writing 
competition, opens on Tuesday 26 September and will 
run till Friday 10 November.  
 
This year, the two age categories will be 5-7 year-olds 
and 8-11 year-olds. All children are encouraged to use 
their creativity and imagination to write a story they 
would love to read without the pressure of having to 
worry about spelling, punctuation and grammar. 
Further details, guidelines and submission information 
is below. 
 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words/about-500-
words/zctk7v4 
 
You may also like to use these writing prompts, 

whether you’d like to enter this competition or just 

enjoy a little bit of story writing! 

Our Learning 

Thank you for attending our Open-Door days over the 
past academic year. It has been fantastic to be able to 
regularly share our learning with you and we know that 
our children appreciate these opportunities to welcome 
you into their classrooms.  
 
You would have now received a termly communication 
from your child’s year group, including a termly letter, 
curriculum overview and additional home learning menus 
in KS2. These will also be available on our website. Links 
to year group pages are below: 

 
 

 

Year Group Website Page 

Reception https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/
lower-school/reception/ 

Year 1 https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/
lower-school/year-1/ 

Year 2 https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/
lower-school/year-2/ 

Year 3 https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/
lower-school/year-3/ 

Year 4 https://kingsoakacademy.clf.uk/
lower-school/year-4/ 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words/about-500-words/zctk7v4
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words/about-500-words/zctk7v4


 

 
School Day timings 2023-2024  

 
Lower School end of the school day is at 3pm. Please 
ensure that you have picked up your Lower School 
children between 3pm and 3.05pm when the gates will 
be closed. If you are unable to pick your child up before 
the gates are closed,  please be advised that you can 
make alternative childcare  arrangements with Teddy 
Bears or another after school club. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Festive Events 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

King’s Oak Academy festive celebrations are only around 

the corner now. We have a range of opportunities and 
exciting events planned this year. A separate letter with 
the full update, including all dates and times will be sent 
by the end of next week. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 11 Dec 2.20pm and 

Thursday 14 Dec 8.50am 

Reception Christmas Carol 
Performance 

Tuesday 5 December and 

Wednesday 6 December 

Years 1 and 2 Nativity 

Thursday 7 December Years 3 and 4 festive per-
formance 

Thursday 7 December Festive Jumper or  
Traditional Dress Day 

Date TBC             Christmas Lunch 

  School Day Starts School Day Ends 

  
Lower School 

Gates Open: 8.20am 
Classrooms Open: 8.25am 
Gates Close: 8.30am 

Gates Open: 2.50pm 
Classroom doors open (end of school day): 3pm 
Gates Close: 3.05pm 

  
Middle School 

Gates Open: 8.25am 
Year 5/6 classrooms Open: 8.30am 
Year 7/8 Classrooms Open: 8.35am 
Gates Close: 8.35am 

  
Gates Open: 3.10pm 

  
Upper School 

Gates Open: 8.25am 
Classrooms Open: 8.35am 
Gates Close: 8.35am 

  
Gates Open: 3.10pm 



 

 
 Miss Baber’s Maths Challenge - November 

Below is Miss Baber’s next challenge for Lower School pupils. You can record your thinking in any format you like and 
hand to your class teacher or Miss Baber directly when you are in school by the end of November! Class teachers will 
celebrate entries in class and Miss Baber will share her favourite entries in assembly. 



 

 

 Lower School Clubs Term 2 

Lower School 
Year 

Group 
Activity Location Time Staff 

Monday 2-5 Choir Lower School 
3:00 – 
4:00 

Miss Palmer-Turk 

Monday 1-2 Superstars 
KS2 playground/
hall 

3:00 – 
4:00 

Sporting Chance 
After School Clubs 

Tuesday 2-6 

Survival Skills 
(fully 
booked) 

KS2 playground/
forest school 

3:10 – 
4:10 

Wednesday 1-2 Football KS2 playground 
3:00 – 
4:00 

Thursday 3-6 Football KS2 playground 
3:10 – 
4:10 

Friday 1-3 

Gymnastics 

(fully 
booked) 

LS Hall 
3:00 – 
4:00 

Daily R-7 

After-school 
club (Teddy 
Bears) 

  
LS site 

7.30-
8.30am 

& 3pm-
5.45pm 

  
Teddy Bears  
provision team 



Follow KOA on Social Media 

 

 

Twitter:  

@kingsoakacademy 

Facebook:                  

https://w.facebook.com/

kingsoakacademy/ 

Instagram: 

@kingsoakacademy 


